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Rideau Lakes Fire Station #2 NOW OPEN 

Fire Station #2 located at Hwy 15 & Otter Lake Road opened on October 31st!  

Remember to check with your insurance carrier to see if you can get a rate reduction on your Homeowners 
Insurance due to your proximity to the new Fire Station.  

Correction: In the Fall 2024 Newsletter we had indicated that Rideau Lakes Fire Service will have a superior 
tanker shuttle - we were misinformed Rideau Lakes does NOT have superior tanker shuttle certification. 

 

OLLA Dines Out – Sunday November 10th, 2024 

Hello OLLA Members!  OLLA Dines Out strikes again.  On Sunday November 10th we will be meeting at 
Portland Family Restaurant and Pizzeria (38 Colborne St, Portland, ON) at 12:00 for lunch.  We hope to see 
you there.  Please RSVP at bettyllarge@gmail.com by November 9th at noon if you would like to attend. 

 

Portland Transfer Station Construction Notice 

Just in case you missed the notice posted on our Facebook page, the Portland Transfer Station on Old 
Kingston Road is currently undergoing some construction. Beginning October 28th, the Transfer Station will 
be temporarily closed to the public. The project is scheduled to be completed in 3 weeks. Refer to the 
Township of Rideau Lakes website, https://www.rideaulakes.ca/, for more information. 
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